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ST. MARY C.S.S. PARENT COUNCIL
TUESDAY, February 7, 2023
	Executive Members
	Name
	Attendance

	Principal
	John Di Vizio
	P

	Chair
	Adele Sartor
	P

	Co-Chair
	Sabrina Pallotta
	P

	Secretary
	Shelley McMurter
	P

	Financial Secretary
	Emily Povolo
	P

	Teacher Representative
	Melissa Wilson-Clark
	P

	Parish/Non-Teaching Representative
	Mariana Bosetti
	R

	Parent Representatives

	Parent Representative 
	Cordelia Clarke Julien
	Ab

	Parent Representative 
	Keisha Petrolo
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Jennifer Millar
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Rizza Andrade
	P

	Parent Representative 
	June Lee
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Zhora Adatia-McGlashen
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Danilo Simonelli
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Claudia Nicholas 
	R


Attendance:  P= Present    Ab = Absent    R = Regrets

Other Attendees:

	Jayson Julien
	


	CALL TO ORDER 


Meeting Called to Order: 7 pm

Welcome:  A. Sartor
Opening Prayer:  J. Di Vizio
	ACTIONS TO BE TAKEN


Approval of Minutes:  December 6, 2022 – no changes

Motion to Approve by:   A. Sartor 
Seconded by:   K. Petrolo
	REPORTS / INFORMATION ITEMS


Principal’s Report:  J. Di Vizio
Exam Days
· There were 4 exam days and 2 instructional days for the final exams in semester 1 

· There were mixed reactions to the instructional days – some students/parents liked the instructional days while some did not - the classes did not see many students during the instructional days

· The School Board will decide whether or not the instructional days will continue or be removed in future years – there will be instructional days during the June final exams

· There were a number of Students taking vacation during the exam week as not all classes wrote an exam

Staffing Specialized Areas
· Mr. Erik Gangl who teaches auto has announced his retirement
· There is a shortage of specialized teachers in the province and it is difficult to find a certified mechanic with a teaching degree
· Hopefully a new teacher will be found for next year
Student Activity Fee Collection and Subject Selection
· February 23rd is the first collection day for course selection
· The activity fee will be due with the course selection

· Once the student selections are submitted, the school will start to determine the classes and numbers for next year
Chromebooks
· 150 additional Chromebooks have been received
· St. Mary now has 800 Chromebooks which allows for 1 cart per classroom throughout the school
Black History Month
· The St. Mary Unity team has been providing workshops for all students called The Power of Words – it is a 6-week program intended to engage the students – there is something new every day
· There will be a live assembly on February 27th and the students will create a virtual assembly for February 28th 
· On February 9th all homerooms will be invited to join an interactive platform created by the students
Culturally Relevant Pedagogy/Human Rights and Equity
· St Mary staff are being educated through multiple documents: Universal Design for Learning in Action 100 Ways to Teach All Learners; If I Go Missing; 2023-2026 Strategic Plan DCDSB; Framework and Resource Document – Responding to Student Incidents Involving Racism and Discrimination
· On February 17th, the staff will also be participating in the government document that the School Board is utilizing, What does racism have to do with me? – J Di Vizio has shared the document with parent council
School Climate Survey
· An equity lens-based analysis survey that was optional for students and parents to complete – consisted of 12 questions
· The survey was looking for student information to provide a baseline of understanding of the student population and determine student needs
· Data from St. Mary has not yet been shared - J. Di Vizio will share the data at the next council meeting
· The School Board data is available and was shared with Parent Council
· John shared the Board data with Parent Council - 17% of students in Pickering answered the survey – there were 501 students at St Mary that completed the survey providing about a 40% participation
· The survey will occur once every 2 years
Used Uniform Sale Update & Future Fundraising:
A. Sartor
· The used uniform sale was held on the grade 8 information night

· $1998.10 was raised at the event and an additional $240 was collected after the event

· Total sales were $2238.10 
· Another used uniform sale will be planned for July
Uniform Review Follow-up:

J. Di Vizio
· Parent Council met with a McCarthy rep to discuss options around the school uniform
· School staff are doing an extra push to enforce the uniform policy

· J. Di Vizio will follow up with the staff to determine how the school is doing with the enforcement – compliance to the uniform policy is getting better but it is not great

· J. Di Vizio will look to engage students at the next assembly
Financial Report:  E. Povolo
· The current balance is $6431.63
· There was a total of $2238.10 added to the finances from the used uniform sale
· The follow funds have been spent:

· $100 was given for the Used Book Sale

· $1000 was given for Christmas Outreach

· $81.30 was for flowers to a parent council member
· $203.40 was for the custodian fee incurred at the July 2022 used uniform sale
	OTHER BUSINESS


Discussion: Honours Recipient Celebration
A. Sartor
· A discussion occurred around a possible celebration for parents and students for the honours recipients, sports, and academic awards which some schools have in the evening
· A request to see more of a celebration for the students at St. Mary that parents could be part of was made
· Due to Covid, these celebrations have not occurred, but St. Mary will be implementing them again as a celebration during the day at the Christmas masses

· It is very difficult to organize evening celebrations, but J. Di Vizio will look into the possibility

Fundraising opportunities: subcommittee meeting (J. Di Vizio, A. Sartor, S. Pallotta, E. Povolo, R. Andrade, C. Nicholas, C. Clarke Julien)
· There was a discussion at the last meeting on the possibility of developing a foundation/association with a registration (marking certain funds to certain items); - J. Di Vizio looked into the possibility and unfortunately this cannot be done
· There will be another Fundraising subcommittee meeting held after the April council meeting

Grade 12 Graduation
· Prom will be held on June 7th at the Ajax Convention Centre

· Graduations will be held on June 28th in the morning at the Embassy

	ADJOURNMENT


Meeting Adjourned:  8:40 pm
Closing Prayer:
J. Di Vizio
Next St. Mary CSS Council Meeting 
Tuesday April 4, 2023 @ 7:00 pm – St. Mary’s Learning Commons

St. Mary CSS Parent Council meetings usually take place on the first Tuesday of the month, from 7:00pm – 8:00pm in the school library.  All parents are welcome to attend the monthly Parent Council meetings and bring agenda items forward for discussion. 
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